STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
JULY 16, 2019
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Fran Aiken, Nicky Ogden, Allan Foster, Sarah Djali, Brian Jones, Diane Gore, Dave King, Janet Monks, Karen Bliss
1. Apologies: Ron Wade, Nic Macmillan, Kathy Robertson, Andrew Holiday
2. Minutes: The minutes of June’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: Meetings with Wigan Council. Gill said no meetings had taken place with Wigan Council but there had been a number of correspondences via email in the run-up to the Neighbourhood Plan referendum to clarify procedures, including access to the count and the correct format to lodge the financial aspects of the campaign. She said a meeting with the new Chief Executive of Wigan Council, Alison Mackenzie-Folan, had been arranged for the week after the referendum result.
4. Planning applications: Allan gave an update on a number of planning applications. He said the revised plan for the Chadwick’s site was due to be discussed by the planning committee in August or September. He said he was aware of a number of amendments which had been submitted to the agreed outline application for homes on Lurdin Lane, which he was looking into, and the land at Bradley Lane Trading Estate, which previously had permission for housing and which was now owned by the Homes and Communities Agency was in the process of being sold on.
5. Referendum update: Gill and Paul said the awareness campaign to highlight the referendum had gone to plan with two separate leaflets reach all homes in the village, posters in homes, shops, businesses, community buildings and gardens and banners at a number of points in the town. Paul said Facebook advertising had been used but that expenses were well within the limit allowed for campaigning. Paul said an interview with the BBC regionally had been arranged for referendum day in the centre of the village and there had been press coverage in local and regional press. Gill thanked everyone for their hard work on the campaign and wished everyone well for the referendum day.
6. Update from lead committee members: None.
7. Date of next meeting: The next meeting would be September 17, when it was

hoped a new venue of Albert’s would be organised.
The meeting ended at 9pm


